ARBITRATION COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN'S REPORT JULY 2013

I am pleased to report that the services of the Committee have not been needed since the last Congress.  I have however continued to give informal advice and assistance from time to time.

The Committee ( current members myself, Alan Borwell (SCO), Georg Walker (SUI), Ragnar Wikman (FIN) and Fritz Baumbach (GER) remain, ready, willing and able to deal with all referrals during the coming year.
RICHARD HALL

